
ChineseBibleSchool.org 

 

Free Online  

Bible School 

(2 Timothy 2:2) 

 

A work of the 

University  

Church of Christ  

San Marcos, TX 

 

Director: 

陳中文 

William Chen 

OFFICE: 25 Lantana Lane, Maxwell, Texas 78656 USA     •     EMAIL: chinesebibleschool@gmail.com    •     WEB: ChineseBibleSchool.org 

 

Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—September 2023 

Greetings from the Chinese Bible School, 

We appreciate your ongoing prayers and support. Here are some updates: 

Completion of Philippians Video recording: We're delighted to announce the 

completion of our video lessons for the book of Philippians. This series consists of nine 

lessons, exploring the truth and practical applications within Paul's heartfelt letter. 

Lesson topics include:: 

Lesson 1: Introduction 

Lesson 2: Paul's Thanksgiving and Prayer (1:1-11) 

Lesson 3: Paul's Optimistic View on Life (1:12-30) 

Lesson 4: Having the Mind of Christ (2:1-13) 

Lesson 5: Christians Shining as Lights in the World (2:14-30) 

Lesson 6: The Surpassing Worth of Knowing Christ Jesus (3:1-11) 

Lesson 7: Pressing on Toward the Goal (3:12-4:1) 

Lesson 8: The Surpassing Understanding Peace of God (4:2-9) 

Lesson 9: The Secret of Contentment (4:10-23) 

Post-Production Progress: We've initiated the post-production phase after completing 

the video recording. A special thanks to Yolanda and brother Chin-Yong for their 

collaborative efforts in finalizing the graphic design. The post-production work is now 

in full swing. 

Ongoing Online Bible Study: Our weekly online Bible study continues. We have 

completed our study on the book of Philippians and have now started exploring the 

book of First Thessalonians, another joyful production by Apostle Paul. We conduct 

this study using both Zoom Meeting App and Tencent VooV Meeting App 

simultaneously to accommodate attendees in China. 

Prayer Request: On a personal note, I kindly request your prayers for my physical 

siblings in Taiwan, as we recently lost our mother on September 17. This reunion 

happened five years ago, after an incredible 50 years of separation, dating back to when 

I was about six years old. We had another four years apart due to COVID-19 

restrictions until my mission trip to Asia in June of this year, which turned out to be the 

last time I saw my mother. While my siblings from my step-father are Buddhist 

believers, I pray for their souls to one day find Christ. 

Thank you for your unwavering support and prayers as we strive to spread the gospel of 

Christ to Chinese-speaking people worldwide. May the Lord continue to bless you 

abundantly. 


